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Title:  Authorize Trade of Police Issued Glock Pistols for SIG Sauer P320 Pistols 
From: Marty A. Sumner, Chief of Police Meeting Date: November 3, 2014 
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Advertised By: N/A 

Attachments: 
 
 
 

Proposal for Upgrade from Lawmen’s,  
Sole Source Letter from SIG Sauer Authorizing Lawmen’s to Make the Offer  

 
 
PURPOSE: The High Point Police Department requests City Council approval of a proposal to upgrade 278 
used Glock 22 .40 caliber pistols (currently issued to officers) for 278 new SIG Sauer P320 .40 caliber pistols.  
This offer also includes new holsters and 17 seats in a Sig Sauer Armor’s school.   
 
BACKGROUND:  The High Point Police Department currently issues the Glock 22 pistol as its primary 
sidearm.  We began issuing the Glock 22 in 2003, with the majority being issued in 2004.  The industry 
standard service life for a law enforcement sidearm is nine years.  Of the 288 Glock 22 pistols we own, 197 are 
at least nine years old. I directed the training staff to test and evaluate other polymer-framed striker-fired pistols 
and make a recommendation on which pistol we should purchase to replace our aging inventory.    

Criteria for pistols to be tested was; be competitively priced and have the same operation of the Glock so it 
would require minimal transition training. We selected three pistols that fit these criteria: the FNH model FN-S, 
the SIG Sauer P320 and the Smith & Wesson M&P. Of those three pistols, the SIG Sauer P320 design stood out 
by offering unique design features: a safer break-down procedure, a modular design, two frame sizes and three 
different grip sizes. 

 Based on our testing and evaluation I selected the SIG Sauer P320 as the next issued pistol for HPPD. 

 
BUDGET IMPACT: SIG Sauer through their North Carolina Authorized dealer Lawmen’s is offering to 
upgrade all our used Glock pistols and holsters at no cost to the City.  Therefore, there is NO budget impact.  
This is a one-time promotional offer.  Each new SIG Sauer P320 is valued at $475, plus the duty holster for $85, 
for a total value of the pistols we will receive of $155,680.  The trade in value of the Glock 22 pistols is $275 
each, for a total of $76,450.  To offer this upgrade SIG Sauer is absorbing the additional cost of $79,230.     
 
 
RECOMMENDATION / ACTIONS REQUESTED: I respectfully request City Council approval authorizing 
the upgrade to the SIG Sauer P320 as outlined in the attached offer from Lawmen’s dated October 23, 2014.   
 
 
 
 
 






